
My name is Sarah Mclain from Grants Pass, OR. During to weather conditions I can not make it to the 
public hearing on HB 3063 but I am sending this email to voice my opposition to eliminating the choice 
for non medical vaccination elimination. I am not an "anti-vaxxer", my child has received vaccinations. 
However the state has no right to dictate how and when my child receives the current recommended 
vaccination schedule when there are well documented and legitimate health risks/adverse side effects 
that can occur. I also voice that there should be another public hearing so that the Oregon PUBLIC can 
actually attend the hearing when most of the state is not under a state of emergency from the current 
weather conditions.  
 
Thank you for taking the time to read my email on why I oppose HB 3063. Please protect Oregonians 
right to choose how they want to care for their children. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sarah Mclain 
 


